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The Rapid Alert System for Non-Food Products (RAPEX)

RAPEX  Weekly overview report of notifications

week 46  2015

Notification A11/0055/15 has been withdrawn from report n°27/2015 of 10/07/2015 following a revised risk assessment.

Level Type No. 
Ref.

Notifying
country

Product Risk Measures
adopted
by

notifying
country

Products
were

found and
measures
were
taken
also in:

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 1 

A12/1416/15
Hungary Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion
items

Product: Children’s
clothing set

Brand: AD miring

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: KT-1408

Batch
number/Barcode:
5999031100566

OECD Portal
Category: 67000000
- Clothing

Description: The
outfit for children
consists of leisure
trousers and
sweatshirt with hood
and zip-fastener. The
hood of the sweatshirt
includes an
unattached drawstring
with free ends. The
product is decorated
with inscriptions and
available in four
different colours.

Country of origin:
Unknown

Strangulation

The sweatshirt
has
drawstrings
with free ends
in the neck
area which
may become
caught during
various
activities of a
child, causing
strangulation.

The product
does not
comply with
the relevant
European
standard EN
14682.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users  
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 2 

A12/1417/15
Hungary Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion
items

Product: Children’s
jacket

Brand:
KILIMANJARO,
Hervis

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: 70-4386 LIMA

Batch
number/Barcode:
2051017334686

OECD Portal
Category: 67000000
- Clothing

Description: Blue,
lined jacket for
children. The hood is
removable and
includes an elastic
drawstring with plastic
toggles. Size: 104-
128.

Country of origin:
China

Strangulation

The product
contains
protruding
loops and
toggles in the
neck area that
may become
caught and the
child may be
strangled.

The product
does not
comply with
the relevant
European
standard EN
14682.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1417/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 3 

A12/1418/15
Spain Category: Toys

Product: Plastic Toys

Brand: Peñastigi

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Item numbers:
1) 3355 ; 2) 669-2

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000
- Toys / Games

Description: 1)
Plastic aeroplane in
different colours
bearing the text
'Airfight T68', 2) Toy
car with the text
'Force, champion'.
Packaging: both toys
are packed in a
transparent plastic
bag.

Country of origin:
China

Choking

The wheels of
the aeroplane
and car
become easily
detached. A
small child
may put them
in the mouth
and choke.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Toy
Safety
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
71-1.

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at
border  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1418/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 4 

A12/1419/15
France Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion
items

Product: Sweatshirt

Brand: YVON
FASHION

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: FY-025

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 67000000
- Clothing

Description: Black
and grey sweatshirt
with a big polo neck,
size 2 years.

Country of origin:
Italy

Strangulation

The sweatshirt
has
drawstrings
with free ends
in the neck
area which
may become
caught during
various
activities of a
child, causing
strangulation.

The product
does not
comply with
the relevant
European
standard EN
14682.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 5 

A12/1420/15
Germany Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Motorhome

Brand: Bürstner

Name: Viseo

Type/number of
model: Viseo I 690 G
and I 720 G EC type-
approval:
e1*2007/46*1032*03

Injuries

The rear
spoiler may not
be correctly
attached to the
vehicle. If it
detaches
during driving,
it may cause
accidents or hit
other vehicles.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1419/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1420/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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or
e1*2007/46*1032*04
Type: 4030

Batch
number/Barcode:
The vehicles affected
are produced in
May/June 2015.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000
- Automotive

Description:
Motorhome.

Country of origin:
Germany

No pictures are
available

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 6 

A12/1421/15
Germany Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Van

Brand: Mercedes-
Benz

Name: Sprinter

Type/number of
model: Type: 906; EC
type-approvals:
e1*2007/46*0279*,
e1*2007/46*0294*,
e1*2007/46*0295*,
e1*2007/46*0299*,
e1*2007/46*0304*,
e1*2007/46*0308*,
e1*2001/116*0353.

Batch
number/Barcode:
Vehicles
manufactured
between 13 July and
20 August 2015 are
affected.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000
- Automotive

Description: Van

Country of origin:
Germany

No pictures are
available

Injuries

The bolts
attaching the
left-hand and
right-hand
seatbelts to the
car body may
loosen. In the
case of a loose
bolt, the risk of
injury would be
increased in
the event of an
accident.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 7 

A12/1422/15
Latvia Category:

Construction products

Product: Cement

Brand: Stimelit

Chemical

The amount of
Chromium (VI)
in the cement
is too high

Compulsory
measures:
Other  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1421/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1422/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Name: PORTLAND
CEMENT

Type/number of
model: CEMI 42,5 R

Batch
number/Barcode:
4779033840643

OECD Portal
Category: 83000000
- Building Products

Description: Cement
supplied in brown
paper packaging,
weight: 35 kg.

Country of origin:
Lithuania

(measured
value: 8
mg/kg).
Chromium (VI)
is sensitising
and may
trigger allergic
reactions.

The product
does not
comply with
the REACH
Regulation.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 8 

A12/1423/15
Austria Category: Toys

Product: Wooden toy
phone

Brand: Beeboo

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
2991200353486

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000
- Toys / Games

Description: Wooden
toy in the shape of a
mobile phone, with
colourful buttons.

Country of origin:
China

Choking

The small
wooden ring
may easily
detach. A child
may put it in
the mouth and
choke on it.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Toy
Safety
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
71-1.

Voluntary
measures:
Warning
consumers of
the risks,
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 9 

A12/1424/15
Spain Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion
Choking Compulsory

measures:
 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1423/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1424/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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items

Product: Babies'
clothes

Brand: GSG

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: 1. R739 ,
2. R798

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 67000000
- Clothing

Description: Product
1. is a set with a
hooded sweatshirt
and trousers. The
sweatshirt has a zip
fastener and has
sewn decorations.
Product 2. consists of
a dress, leggings, a
jacket and a hat. The
jacket is fastened with
a button at the top on
the front and the dress
is fastened by two
buttons on the left
shoulder. Sizes from 3
up to 18 months.

Country of origin:
China

The small
decorative
bows (Product
1.) and the
small buttons
(Product 2.)
may easily
detach. A small
child may put
them in the
mouth and
choke.

The products
do not comply
with the
relevant
national
standard UNE
40902.

Import
rejected at
border  

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 10 

A12/1425/15
Spain Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion
items

Choking

The zip pulls
on the

Compulsory
measures:
Import
rejected at
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Product: Babies'
clothing set

Brand: GSG

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Refs.1) R740
and 2) R741

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 67000000
- Clothing

Description: Two sets
consisting of jackets
and trousers for
babies with a
cardboard label
attached. 1) Grey and
pink jacket that
fastens up the front by
means of a zip with a
heart-shaped pull and
with two cat-shaped
pockets. 2) White
jacket with a design of
small bears and
fastens up the front by
means of a zip with a
heart-shaped pull.

Country of origin:
China

sweatshirts
become
detached
easily,
generating
small parts. A
small child
may put them
in the mouth
and choke.

The product
does not
comply with
the relevant
national
standard EN
40902.

border  

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 11 

A12/1426/15
Croatia Category: Lighters

Product: Novelty
lighter

Brand: Unknown

Name: High Grade
Ignition Gun

Type/number of
model: 810F173

Batch

Fire

The lighter is
appealing to
children.
Children may
play with it and
cause a fire.

The product
does not
comply with
the

Compulsory
measures:
Destruction of
the product  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1426/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000
- Personal
Accessories

Description: Novelty
lighter in the form of a
double-barrelled gun.

Country of origin:
Unknown

Commission
Decision
2006/502 EC
prohibiting the
placing on the
market of
novelty lighters
and with the
relevant
European
standard EN
13869.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 12 

A12/1427/15
United
Kingdom

Category: Other

Product: Elastic
straps

Brand: Rapide

Name: Bungee Cords

Type/number of
model: 9831

Batch
number/Barcode:
X1385724

OECD Portal
Category: 58000000
- Cross Segment

Description: Set of
elastic cords (3
pieces) in red (107
cm), blue (90 cm) and
yellow (60 cm)
supplied in plastic
packaging.

Country of origin:
China

Injuries

The straps pull
out of the hook
mountings
easily when
under tension,
causing the
elasticated
straps to recoil
and hit the
user or
causing the
fixed load to
fall, leading to
injuries and
accidents.

The product
does not
comply with
the relevant
standard BS
AU 258.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious Consumer

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1427/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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risk products 13 
A12/1428/15

Portugal Category: Motor
vehicles

Product: Passenger
car

Brand: Honda

Name: City, Jazz and
Insight

Type/number of
model: City (GE4,
GM1), Jazz (GD1,
GD5, GE2, GE3) and
Insight (ZE2).

Batch
number/Barcode:
Production periods:
2nd January 2007
and 28th December
2011.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000
- Automotive

Description:
Passenger car

Country of origin:
Japan,
China,
Thailand,
Turkey

No pictures are
available

Injuries

The inflator of
the airbag may
rupture during
deployment of
the airbag. In
the event of the
inflator
rupturing,
metal
fragments
could be
propelled into
the passenger
compartment,
potentially
causing injury
to the vehicle
occupants.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 14 

A12/1429/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Clothing,
textiles and fashion
items

Product: Children's
sweatshirt

Brand: F&D KiD's
(FOD KIDS)

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Style No. YY-
2726

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 67000000
- Clothing

Description: Green
sweatshirt with hood
and zip fastening. The
product is decorated
with the following
inscriptions "PLAYER
BASEBALL,
ATHLETIC 1984".

Strangulation

The
drawstrings in
the hood may
become
trapped during
various
activities of a
child, causing
strangulation.

The product
does not
comply with
the relevant
European
standard EN
14682.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1428/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1429/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Size: 4A

Country of origin:
Unknown

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 15 

A12/1430/15
Bulgaria Category: Lighters

Product: Novelty
lighter

Brand: Take Eagle

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000
- Personal
Accessories

Description: Novelty
lighter in the shape of
a pair of pliers.

Country of origin:
China

Fire

The lighter is
appealing to
children.
Children may
play with it and
cause a fire.

The product
does not
comply with
the
Commission
Decision
2006/502 EC
prohibiting the
placing on the
market of
novelty lighters
and with the
relevant
European
standard EN
13869.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 16 

A12/1431/15
Bulgaria Category: Lighters

Product: Novelty
lighter

Brand: FISH Series

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Fs- A 0113,
Fs-A 0051

Fire

The lighters
are appealing
to children.
Children may
play with them
and cause a
fire.

The product
does not
comply with

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1430/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1431/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Batch
number/Barcode: 6
933 87081 1138,
6 933 87081 0513

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000
- Personal
Accessories

Description: 1. Metal
lighter in the shape of
a lady's handbag on a
key-ring. Packaged in
a black cardboard
box. 2. Metal lighter in
the form of a heart-
shaped pendant on a
key-chain. Packaged
in a dark brown
cardboard box.

Country of origin:
China

the
Commission
Decision
2006/502 EC
prohibiting the
placing on the
market of
novelty lighters
and with the
relevant
European
standard EN
13869.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 17 

A12/1432/15
Bulgaria Category: Lighters

Product: Novelty
lighter

Brand: Zenit

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: 413/M - 12568

Batch
number/Barcode: 8
697440358925

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000
- Personal
Accessories

Description: Metal
lighter in the shape of
a lipstick.

Country of origin:
China

Fire

The lighter is
appealing to
children.
Children may
play with it and
cause a fire.

The product
does not
comply with
the
Commission
Decision
2006/502 EC
prohibiting the
placing on the
market of
novelty lighters
and with the
relevant
European
standard EN
13869.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1432/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 18 

A12/1433/15
Bulgaria Category: Lighters

Product: Novelty
lighter

Brand: Focus

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000
- Personal
Accessories

Description: Plastic
novelty lighter in the
shape of hair dryer,
colours: blue, pink
and red.

Country of origin:
China

Fire

The lighter is
appealing to
children.
Children may
play with it and
cause a fire.

The product
does not
comply with
the
Commission
Decision
2006/502 EC
prohibiting the
placing on the
market of
novelty lighters
and with the
relevant
European
standard EN
13869.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 19 

A12/1434/15
Bulgaria Category: Lighters

Product: Novelty
lighter

Brand: WZ-JIMING

Name: Lighter

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode: 6
201312 19243

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000
- Personal
Accessories

Description: Plastic

Fire

The lighter is
appealing to
children.
Children may
play with it and
cause a fire.

The product
does not
comply with
the
Commission
Decision
2006/502 EC
prohibiting the
placing on the
market of
novelty lighters
and with the

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1433/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1434/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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novelty lighter in the
form of a whisky
bottle. LIGHTER
WWW.WZ-
JIMING.COM on
product.

Country of origin:
China

 

relevant
European
standard EN
13869.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 20 

A12/1435/15
Bulgaria Category: Lighters

Product: Novelty
lighter

Brand: Deltasun

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: 32 M-12094
30

Batch
number/Barcode:
8697440356648

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000
- Personal
Accessories

Description: Metal
novelty lighter in the
shape of a gun
cartridge.

Country of origin:
China

Fire

The lighter is
appealing to
children.
Children may
play with it and
cause a fire.

The product
does not
comply with
the
Commission
Decision
2006/502 EC
prohibiting the
placing on the
market of
novelty lighters
and with the
relevant
European
standard EN
13869.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 21 

A12/1436/15
The
Netherlands

Category: Cosmetics

Product: Skin
lightening product

Brand: QEI+ Paris,
Laboratoire
Pharmaplus

Name: Active
Performance Multi-
action - Moisturising
toning body milk

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Chemical

The product
contains
hydroquinone
(measured
value 4.7 % by
weight) which
causes skin
irritation and
dermatitis.

The product
does not
comply with
the Cosmetic
Products

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1435/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1436/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Batch
number/Barcode:
09886400513;
S150406 150493

OECD Portal
Category: 53000000
- Beauty / Personal
Care / Hygiene

Description: Skin-
lightening body milk
with almond oil in a
white 500 ml jar.

Country of origin:
France

 

Regulation.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 22 

A12/1437/15
The
Netherlands

Category: Cosmetics

Product: Skin
lightening product

Brand: QEI+ Paris,
Laboratoire
Pharmaplus

Name: Active
Performance Multi-
action - Moisturising
Toning Cream-Gel

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
098864005187

OECD Portal
Category: 53000000
- Beauty / Personal
Care / Hygiene

Description: Tube of
30 ml skin lightening
cream-gel supplied in
a white cardboard
box.

Country of origin:
France

Chemical

The product
contains
hydroquinone
(measured
value 3.7 % by
weight) which
causes skin
irritation and
dermatitis.

The product
does not
comply with
the Cosmetic
Products
Regulation.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 23 

A12/1438/15
The
Netherlands

Category: Toys

Product: Soft toy

Choking

The toy
contains small

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
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Brand: Happy Baby

Name: Pluche schaap
(plush sheep)

Type/number of
model: 020-500-014

Batch
number/Barcode:
8718531443761

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000
- Toys / Games

Description: Plush
sheep, white and
beige coloured, with a
brown face and feet.
The product is packed
in transparent
packaging.

Country of origin:
China

parts (the eye)
that can easily
detach. A small
child could put
it in the mouth
and choke on
it.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Toy
Safety
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
71-1.

the product
and any
accompanying
measures,
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users  

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 24 

A12/1439/15
Bulgaria Category: Toys

Product: Kick scooter

Brand: BERTONI

Name: Scooter
MOUSE

Type/number of
model: Art. №
1005020

Batch
number/Barcode:
3800151916918

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000

Choking,
Suffocation

Small bits of
the stickers
fixed to the
scooter can
easily detach.
A small child
may put them
in the mouth
and choke on
them.
Moreover, the
inner package
of the toy is a
plastic bag
which is too

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  
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- Toys / Games

Description: Scooter
with three wheels, one
at the front and two at
the back, and a head
of a mouse on the
steering tube, packed
in a cardboard box.

Country of origin:
China

thin: if a child
plays with it
and puts the
head inside
the bag, this
may easily
cling to the
mouth and
nose causing
suffocation. In
addition, the
connection
between
steering tube
and front
wheel is not
strong enough
and the
scooter
collapses
easily, causing
the child to
lose its
balance and
fall and get
injured.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Toy
Safety
Directive and
with the
relevant
European
standard EN
71-1.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 25 

A12/1440/15
Finland Category: Electrical

appliances and
equipment

Product: Electric
razor

Brand: Prego

Name: Ladattava
ladyshave

Type/number of
model: Battery
charger:HN-
DC030V100

Batch
number/Barcode:
6430037752674

OECD Portal
Category: 78000000
- Electrical Supplies

Description:
Rechargeable electric
razor supplied with a
battery charger. Sold
in a cardboard box.

Electric shock

The creepage
distances
between the
primary and
secondary
windings of the
battery charger
are not
sufficient. The
user could
consequently
receive an
electric shock.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Low
Voltage
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
60335.

Compulsory
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users,
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  
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Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 26 

A12/1441/15
Finland Category:

Communication and
media equipment

Product: Tablet
computer

Brand: Cloud

Name: Cloud Tab 7

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
6420615351900

OECD Portal
Category: 65000000
- Computing

Description: Tablet
computer supplied
with a battery charger
"Power adapter". Sold
in cardboard package.

Country of origin:
China

Electric shock

The electrical
insulation of
the battery
charger is not
sufficient: the
clearance
/creepage
distances
between the
primary and
secondary
windings are
too small.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Low
Voltage
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
60950.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users  
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 27 

A12/1442/15
Finland Category: Electrical

appliances and
equipment

Product: Power pack

Brand: Satex

Name: Jumpstarter /
Powerbank

Type/number of
model: AC/DC
adapter: CBS-658

Batch
number/Barcode:
5708539110201

OECD Portal
Category: 78000000
- Electrical Supplies

Description: Jump
starter / power pack
supplied with an
AC/DC adapter. Sold
in a cardboard box.

Country of origin:
China

Electric shock

The creepage
distances
between the
primary and
secondary
windings in the
transformer of
the adapter are
not sufficient.
The user could
consequently
receive an
electric shock.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Low
Voltage
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
61558.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 28 

A12/1443/15
Estonia Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion
items

Product: Leather
gloves

Brand: Glo Fashion

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Art no. 560206

Chemical

The amount of
Chromium (VI)
in the leather
of the gloves is
too high
(measured
value: 7.8
mg/kg).
Chromium (VI)
is sensitising
and may

Voluntary
measures:
Warning
consumers of
the risks,
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users  
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Batch
number/Barcode:
3700335001099

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000
- Personal
Accessories

Description: Black
leather gloves.

Country of origin:
China

trigger allergic
reactions.

The product
does not
comply with
the REACH
Regulation.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 29 

A12/1444/15
Finland Category: Lighting

equipment

Product:
Rechargeable LED
torch

Brand: Elwis

Name: Compress
COB LED Mini

Type/number of
model: Torch: 14026 ,
Charger: HS-0560500

Batch
number/Barcode:
5703296140263

OECD Portal
Category: 78000000
- Electrical Supplies

Description:
Rechargeable LED
torch supplied with a
battery charger. Sold
in a cardboard box.

Country of origin:
China

Electric shock

The creepage
distance
between the
parts of the
charger at
mains voltage
and the
accessible
connector is
too short. The
user could
receive an
electric shock
as a result of
touching the
connector.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Low
Voltage
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
60598.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users  
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 30 

A12/1445/15
Slovenia Category: Toys

Product: Toy gun

Brand: CIGIOKI

Name: Pistola -
Squadra Speciale

Type/number of
model: MOD.290 ,
Lot. N.201207

Batch
number/Barcode:
8027501012617

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000
- Toys / Games

Description: Toy gun
with projectiles
supplied in black
cardboard box.

Country of origin:
China

Injuries

The kinetic
energy of the
projectiles is
too high, which
could lead to
injuries, in
particular to
the eyes and
face.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Toy
Safety
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
71-1.

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 31 

A12/1446/15
Slovakia Category: Decorative

articles

Product: Bunch of
grapes

Brand: DECO
HEITMANN

Name: Deco-
Schmuck

Type/number of
model: No.: 3805

Batch

Choking

Due to its
characteristic
form, colour
and size the
product may
be mistaken for
foodstuff. The
grapes can be
easily
detached:
children may
put them in the
mouth and

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users,
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures,
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number/Barcode:
4052400822597

OECD Portal
Category: 75000000
- Household / Office
Furniture / Furnishings

Description:
Decorative plastic
bunch of grapes with
green grapes and two
green leaves. A label
is attached to the
product.

Country of origin:
China

choke on them.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Directive
87/357/EEC on
products
which,
appearing to
be other than
they are,
endanger the
health or safety
of consumers.

Warning
consumers of
the risks  

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 32 

A12/1447/15
Croatia Category: Furniture

Product: Wooden
bunk bed

Brand: KIKI

Name: KREVET NA
KAT KRSP-jela ('bunk
bed')

Type/number of
model: JASEN

Batch
number/Barcode:
2575700003913

OECD Portal
Category: 75000000
- Household / Office
Furniture / Furnishings

Description: Wooden
bunk bed, dimension:
205x95x179

Country of origin:
Serbia

Injuries

The opening
for access to
the upper part
of the bunk
bed is too
large. A child
could therefore
easily fall off
the bed.

The product
does not
comply with
the relevant
European
standard EN
747-1.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures,
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 33 

A12/1448/15
Greece Category: Motor

vehicles

Product: Motorcycle

Brand: Kawasaki

Name: SC300AF/BF

Type/number of
model: Model:
SC300AF/BF

Batch
number/Barcode:
The recall affects
2014 and 2015 J300
and J300 ABS
models.

OECD Portal
Category: 77000000
- Automotive

Description:
Motorcycle.

Country of origin:
Taiwan

No pictures are
available

Injuries

When the
engine is still
cold, and when
the motorcycle
is coasting and
slowing down,
the combustion
in the engine
may be
unstable due
to insufficient
atomization of
fuel. This can
cause the
engine to stall.

Voluntary
measures:
Recall of the
product from
end users  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 34 

A12/1449/15
Bulgaria Category: Lighters

Product: Novelty
lighter

Brand: yoMin

Name: Lighter

Type/number of
model: Unknown

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000
- Personal
Accessories

Description: Metal
novelty lighter in the
shape of a gun
cartridge.

Fire

The lighter is
appealing to
children.
Children may
play with it and
cause a fire.

The product
does not
comply with
the
Commission
Decision
2006/502 EC
prohibiting the
placing on the
market of
novelty lighters
and with the
relevant
European
standard EN
13869.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  
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Country of origin:
China

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 35 

A12/1450/15
Lithuania Category: Electrical

appliances and
equipment

Product: Socket outlet
adapter

Brand: OZGUNSAN

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: 1601 03

Batch
number/Barcode:
8698559875075

OECD Portal
Category: 78000000
- Electrical Supplies

Description: Mains
three socket outlet
adapter. Transparent
plastic packaging with
a label.

Country of origin:
Turkey

Electric shock

Single-pole
insertion of a
plug is
possible,
leaving the
free remaining
live pin of the
plug
accessible.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 36 

A12/1451/15
Bulgaria Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion
items

Product: Children's
outfit

Brand: Nike (THE
PRODUCT IS
COUNTERFEIT)

Strangulation

The
drawstrings in
the hood may
become
trapped during
various
activities of a
child, causing

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  
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Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: IM# 97 674

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 67000000
- Clothing

Description: Outfit
made of a sweatshirt
and trousers intended
for children up to 7
years of age.

Country of origin:
Unknown

THE PRODUCT IS
COUNTERFEIT 

strangulation.

The product
does not
comply with
the relevant
European
standard EN
14682.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 37 

A12/1452/15
Hungary Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion
items

Product: Girls' bikini

Brand: Yong Xin

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: F-6

Batch
number/Barcode:
6936973101267

OECD Portal
Category: 67000000
- Clothing

Description:
Colourful bikini for
girls with bears and
flower motive and
decorated with strass.
The top can be tied
with functional cords
on the shoulders. The
cords are 30 cm long

Injuries

The product
has functional
cords in the
shoulder area
which are too
long and may
become
trapped during
various
activities of a
child, causing
injuries.

The product
does not
comply with
the relevant
European
standard EN
14682.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users  
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each. Size: 6-9, 9-13

Country of origin:
Unknown

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 38 

A12/1453/15
Hungary Category: Clothing,

textiles and fashion
items

Product: Girls' bikini

Brand: Cactus Clone

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: TSWB 8580

Batch
number/Barcode:
4893940055751

OECD Portal
Category: 67000000
- Clothing

Description: Green
and pink bikini for
girls. The bottom part
of the bikini is
decorated with a belt.
The top can be tied
and adjusted with
halter neck cords and
functional cords to be
tied at the back. Size:
12-146/152

Country of origin:
China

Strangulation,
Injuries

The loose
ends of the
cords at the
neck and back
can become
trapped during
various
activities of a
child. A loop
can be
created,
causing
strangulation
or injuries to
the child.

The product
does not
comply with
the relevant
European
standard EN
14682.

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market,
Recall of the
product from
end users  
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 39 

A12/1454/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Fancy-dress
headband

Brand: Unknown

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Item No:
HD44204

Batch
number/Barcode:
8545233442040

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000
- Toys / Games

Description: A black,
hard plastic hairband
with red plastic horns
and internal lights,
operated by button
batteries. In the centre
of the hairband there
is a little heart-shaped
casing with a black
switch at the back to
turn on the lights. The
product is packed in a
sealed, transparent,
plastic bag with a
label.

Country of origin:
China

Chemical,
Choking

The battery
compartment is
easily
accessible and
the button
batteries could
be swallowed
by children
and cause
damage to the
gastrointestinal
tract or
choking.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Toy
Safety
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
62115 and EN
71-1.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  
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Serious
risk

Consumer
products 40 

A12/1455/15
Lithuania Category: Toys

Product: Plastic rattle
set

Brand: XBS

Name: Concert

Type/number of
model: NO. 885

Batch
number/Barcode:
Unknown

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000
- Toys / Games

Description: Rattles
in three different
colours (purple,
yellow and light
green) made of hard
plastic, imitating a
microphone and
maracas.

Country of origin:
China

Choking

The toy can
easily break,
releasing small
parts (pieces of
the toy and the
balls in the
rattle). A child
could put them
in the mouth
and choke on
them.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Toy
Safety
Directive and
the relevant
European
standard EN
71-1.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  

 

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 41 

A12/1456/15
Lithuania Category: Chemical

products

Product: Glue

Brand: OBM -
NEWTECH

Name: Super Glue

Type/number of
model: NGT 4835

Chemical

The glue
contains
chloroform
(measured
value: 28.9%
by weight).
Chloroform in
high doses
causes skin

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  
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Batch
number/Barcode:
Manufacturing date:
March 2013 Expiry
date: March 2016,
5901531723534

OECD Portal
Category: 83000000
- Building Products

Description: Glue in
200 mg tube supplied
in blister and
cardboard packaging.

Country of origin:
Japan

irritation and
can damage
health if
inhaled or
swallowed.

The product
does not
comply with
the REACH
Regulation.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 42 

A12/1457/15
Bulgaria Category: Childcare

articles and children's
equipment

Product: Travel cot

Brand: Moni

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Sweet Dreams

Batch
number/Barcode:
3800146246020;
Item: P08,

OECD Portal
Category: 54000000
- Baby Care

Description: Pink
travel cot for small
children up to 15 kg;
with two levels, a
board for swaddling
the baby and an arch
with toys. On one of
the sides there is an
opening with a zip
fastener; there are
wheels with stoppers
on two of the legs. The
product is supplied in
a cardboard box.

Country of origin:
China

Choking,
Injuries,
Strangulation,
Suffocation

The small zip
pullers on the
cot can easily
be detached
and a small
child may put
them in the
mouth and
choke. Also,
the locking
mechanism
may easily
release if the
child presses
down on the
edge of the
bed, with the
risk of the child
passing over
the top and
falling to the
floor, causing
injuries. There
are also snag
points in the
corners of the
cot where the
child's clothing
could get
caught and
accessible
points where
small fingers
could be
pinched. The
strap across
the changing

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1457/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015


28/11/2015 RAPEX Notification System

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.weeklyReportPrintVsn&web_report_id=1641 30/33

unit is too long
and may get
wrapped
around the
child's neck,
with the risk of
strangulation.
Moreover, the
velcro fixing
the base of the
bed (mattress)
detaches too
easily and a
small child
could pull it up
and get
trapped
underneath,
with the risk of
suffocation.

The product
does not
comply with
the relevant
European
standards EN
716-1/2, EN
1930 and EN
12221-1/2.

Serious
risk

Consumer
products 43 

A12/1458/15
Bulgaria Category: Childcare

articles and children's
equipment

Product: Travel cot

Brand: Jumbo

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model: Model My little
Princess, art. No.
P9001P

Batch
number/Barcode:
0267083000031

OECD Portal
Category: 54000000
- Baby Care

Description: Portable
travel cot with two
wheels with stoppers.
On one of the sides
there is a side pocket
for accessories, and
on the other an
opening with a zip-
fastener for easy
access. Unfolded size:
Length - 125 cm/
Breadth - 65 cm.
Supplied in a
cardboard box.

Choking,
Injuries,
Suffocation

The small zip
pullers can
easily be
detached and
a small child
could put them
in the mouth
and choke.
Moreover, the
mattress base
folds too easily
and a small
child could pull
it up and get
trapped
underneath
leading to
suffocation.
Also the cot's
base breaks
easily, leading
to injuries. In
addition, the
cot has holes
in which a
small child's
fingers or head
could get
caught.

The product
does not

Compulsory
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A12/1458/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Country of origin:
China

comply with
the relevant
European
standards EN
716-1/2.

Other
risk
level

Consumer
products 44 

A11/0093/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Lighting
equipment

Product: Head torch

Brand: Unknown

Name: 3W High-
Power Headlight

Type/number of
model: HC-516

Batch
number/Barcode:
852161900042

OECD Portal
Category: 78000000
- Electrical Supplies

Description:
Rechargeable head
torch supplied with
charger and battery.

Country of origin:
China

Injuries

The battery is
not
rechargeable
and could
explode
causing
injuries if the
user tries to
recharge it.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Low
Voltage
Directive.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  

 

Other
risk
level

Consumer
products 45 

A11/0094/15
Bulgaria Category: Toys

Product: Kick scooter

Brand: NE-ON RIDER

Name: Unknown

Type/number of
model:
DSNR01402PI/HS003

Batch
number/Barcode:
3800931011680

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000
- Toys / Games

Injuries

The scooter is
not sufficiently
stable, causing
the child to
lose balance
and fall.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Toy
Safety
Directive and
with the
relevant

Voluntary
measures:
Withdrawal of
the product
from the
market  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A11/0093/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A11/0094/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Description: Scooter
with three wheels (two
at the front and one at
the back), packed in a
cardboard box.

Country of origin:
China

European
standard EN
71-1.

Other
risk
level

Consumer
products 46 

A11/0095/15
Czech
Republic

Category: Toys

Product: Toy musical
instrument

Brand: Koome Toy

Name: GUITAR -
special fun strawberry

Type/number of
model: Article No.
6311,
Item No. 4956572

Batch
number/Barcode:
6951449565725

OECD Portal
Category: 86000000
- Toys / Games

Description: Toy
musical instrument, in
the shape of a
strawberry with
buttons in the shape
of flowers, fruit and a
ladybird. The product
is battery-operated
and supplied in a
cardboard box.

Country of origin:
China

 

Burns

The battery
compartment
may overheat
and cause
burns.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the Toy
Safety
Directive and
EN 62115.

Compulsory
measures:
Ban on the
marketing of
the product
and any
accompanying
measures  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A11/0095/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015
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Other
risk
level

Consumer
products 47 

A11/0096/15
The
Netherlands

Category: Lighters

Product: Lighter

Brand: LUX

Name: Turbo Car

Type/number of
model: 68331

Batch
number/Barcode:
9007013511487

OECD Portal
Category: 64000000
- Personal
Accessories

Description:
Disposable lighter

Country of origin:
China

Burns

The lighter can
break when
dropped. Gas
which leaks as
a
consequence
can ignite
when the
lighter is used
causing burns.

The product
does not
comply with
the
requirements
of the relevant
European
standard EN
9994.

Compulsory
measures:
Warning
consumers of
the risks  

 

http://ec.europa.eu/consumers/safety/rapex/alerts/main/index.cfm?event=main.notification&search_term=A11/0096/15&exclude_search_term=0&search_year=2015

